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Check out our Web site at www.pennstatephikap.com
See Page 3 for more details.

House Renovations
Continue

Renovations to the house have contin-
ued during the school year and, in
addition to renovating the basement
party room with new windows, a new
ceiling and repairing of walls, we
undertook an extensive upgrade of our
heating system. New traps and vents
were installed throughout the house
along with an upgrade to the boiler.

Upcoming projects include refurbish-
ing the bathrooms on the second and
third floors and performing mainte-
nance on the exterior of the house.

Alumni Dues
Donations Increase

Capital Campaign
Comes to a Close

See Pages 2 and 3 for more
details and a list of dues

contributors.

Flashback. . .

Phi Kappa Sigma Annual Dad’s Day — April 25, 1964.
Can you help us identify who’s in this photo? Please send names to Phi Kappa Sigma

Fraternity, Alumni Records Office, P.O. Box 296, State College, PA 16804-0296.

New Alumni Directory Planned — see “Don’t Hang Up,” Page 3

Upcoming Alumni Events

  Philly Alumni Outing
   Saturday, April 28
   Dave & Buster’s
   Penn’s Landing

  New York City
  Alumni Get-together
   Thursday, May 24
   The City Eatery
   New York City

Sixth Annual Golf
Tournament
Saturday, July 21
Elks Club
State College

See Page 4 for
more details.
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Alumni Dues Donations up 20%!

Thank you to all brothers who paid their dues for the year 2000. We had a 20% increase in the number of brothers paying
dues over 1999. Dues are very important, as they go toward paying for Psidelights, our new web page and the promotion of
upcoming alumni events — such as the golf outing and alumni get-togethers.

Thank You to our 2000 Contributors

Please pay your 2001 Alumni Dues
and help keep your alumni bonds
strong. Use the enclosed form and
postage-paid envelope to contribute.

Albert W. Petit  1929
J. McLain Crookston  1932
Harold E. Muncaster  1934
Jacob C. Forney  1935
Henry S. McFall  1936
Richard B. Young  1940
William W. Mills Jr. 1941
George W. Blakslee  1942
Robert M. Jimeson Jr. 1942
William Jimeson  1942
Charles C. Mathews  1942
Richard K. Titley  1944
William M. Beam  1946
Charles W. Daiker  1948
George E. Meeker  1948
John R. Schubert  1948
Richard D. Blakely  1949
Grant Davis  1949
Edward W. Horn  1949
Harry K. Mellinger  1949
John W. Mitchell  1949
Henry E. Rea  1949
Hobart D. Pollard  1950
Richard S. Schweiker  1950
Fred H. Shihadeh  1950
David W. Christopher  1951
Ronald T. Coder  1951
C. Nat Netscher  1951
James W. Davis  1952
John S. Wylie  1952
Standley T. Gardner  1953
Frederick P. Le Van  1954
Thomas P. Woolaway  1954
William F. Bauer  1955
Graham W. Hume  1955
William O. Rother  1955
Donald A. “Bo”  Campbell  1956
Fred W. Montanari  1956
Noel B. DeCavalcante  1959
Alan J. Davidson  1960
Warren W. Richards  1960
Paul M. Sheckler  1960
William H. Swisshelm  1961
Robert H. Burns  1962
Samuel B. Curry  1962

Michael N. Raiser  1962
James C. Craft  1963
James L. Terry  1963
J. A. English  1964
Donald M. Barnes  1965
Donald D Dieter  1965
Robert F. Then  1965
C. Ian Dodd  1966
Thomas A. Getz  1966
Joseph W. Koletar  1966
Jeffery L. King  1967
Anthony Perricelli  1967
James B. Clark  1968
William F. Gaul  1969
Paul J. McCartney  1969
Richard L. Moreland  1969
Thomas W. Salinsky  1969
Clifford G. Benson  1970
Robert E. Brown  1970
Ausmus S. Marburger  1970
J. Robert Scholar II 1970
Jon P. D’Amico  1971
James T. Grant  1972
John R. Murphy  1972
Gregory L. Peterson  1972
Jack R. Beighley  1973
R. Dennis Green  1973
Steven R. Kranich  1973
Robert C. Tatnall  1974
David N. Caramenico  1975
Clayton T. Ferguson  1975
Joseph W. Ulsh  1975
Joseph P. Patonetz  1976
Gary D. Grant  1977
Thomas L. Hebel  1977
Harry Scott Thomas  1977
Russell C. Hatton  1978
James M. Kerrigan  1978
George W. Bodenger Esq. 1979
David Henry Budney  1979
George J. Kirk  1979
Gregory A. Kashur  1980
Jeffrey C. Long  1980
Patrick J. Mitchell  1980
Robert A. Clare  1981

Richard H. Deutsch  1981
Eric P. Johnston  1981
Andrew J. Kuncas  1981
Jeff Landis  1981
Frank J. Lynch  1981
R. Eric McCarl  1981
Donald J. Wright  1981
Jeffrey Brightman  1982
Robert J. Salvatora Jr. 1982
John DiDonato  1983
Robert P. Kerrigan  1983
Jeffrey J. Gary  1984
Michael S. Paul  1985
Leonard N. Dore  1986
Kevin M. Olsavsky  1986
William F. Stitt  1986
William R. Turner Jr. 1986
Brent R. Beabout  1987
Christopher T. Genovese  1987
Randall Rose  1987
William J. Rosenhoover  1987
Michael P. Rycheck  1987
Daniel Dygert  1988
Peter Eugene Griffin  1989
Thomas A. Salvaggio  1990
David B. Hubert  1991
Joseph Lee Olenwine  1991
Michael T. Smith  1991
Ty A. Torres  1991
Christopher Zuniga  1991
Keith O. Hancock  1992
Donald John Pohland  1992
Anthony M. Marino  1993
Steve G. Capezzuti  1994
Benjamin S. Lewis  1994
Timothy M. Markart  1994
Jason P. Smith  1995
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Capital
Campaign
Thank You

As the capital campaign comes to a
close, we want to thank all the
brothers who gave to the campaign in
1999-2000. Through your generous
donations we purchased two red
leather chairs and chandeliers for the
clubroom and foyer. Special thanks go
to Otto Grupp ’51, Thomas Beck ’42,
Harold Muncaster ’34, Chet Bucken-
maier ’59, Robert Jimeson ’42, Kevin
Olsavsky ’86, Michael Rycheck ’87,
Chris Genovese ’87 and Steve
Capezzuti ’94.

Needed — Boys of the
Bone Living in the Burgh

We are looking for a few good alumni to
help organize an alumni get-together in
the Burgh. Don’t let those New Yorkers
and Philadelphians have all the fun! The
Alumni Association will provide all the
mailings, announcements, etc. — we just
need you to help coordinate the location
and time. If you’re interested in helping,
please contact Michael Rycheck ’87 at
mrycheck@aol.com or at 718-625-6436.

Don’t Hang Up!
We are in the initial stages of putting
together an updated Psi Chapter Alumni
Directory. Please send your latest
information to the Phi Kappa Sigma
Fraternity Alumni Records Office (P.O.
Box 296, State College, PA 16804-0296)
or go to our web page at
www.pennstatephikap.com and enter
your information there. This spring and
summer you may also receive a phone
call in order to verify our records —
don’t hang up! Your help is greatly
appreciated.

Forgot the words to
Phi Kap Girl?

No worries — the Psi Chapter Web Site
is up and running. Print out the words to
all your favorite Phi Kap songs, review
the Penn State Football schedule, update
your alumni records, send in photos of
your days at PSU and get details of
upcoming alumni events.

www.pennstatephikap.com
You will need a password to access the
alumni section. The password is Corky.
Suggestions for future upgrades to our
Web site can be sent to Lance Kandler ’88
at LanceK@games-workshop.com.

Steve Capezzuti ’94 —
Back in the Burgh

Steve Capezzuti temporarily returned to
Pittsburgh to undergo a bone marrow
transplant due to the reccurance of
Hodgkins disease. He had the transplant
in late February and is doing well, but
would enjoy hearing from the boys. You
can reach Steve at scapezzuti@dbsz.com,
by cell phone at (954) 612-4137 or by
phone in Pittsburgh at (724) 443-5543.
Steve’s temporary address in Pittsburgh is
5136 Hamlet Drive, Gibsonia, PA 15044.

For the Pittsburgh Area Alumni. . .

As you all know, Kappa Alpha fraternity has occupied the
Skull House since August 2000. Hard to believe that their first
year is almost completed.

Now the good news! Your appointed representatives of the
Alumni Corporation and Alumni Association have been busy
preparing a series of upcoming events. Our treasurer, Chris
Genovese, reports that we are moving toward a sound finan-
cial position. A number of Brothers have notified me that they
have seen both the interior and exterior of the House and have
been pleased with its appearance.

Henry Keller reports he will rally the troops for a war years
reunion in June 2002. This will include all the brothers that
occupied the house prior to 1950. This group is still strong and
committed to continuing our heritage.

Our arrangement with Kappa Alpha is that with advance
notification we may use the house for special occasions. Henry
will book rooms at the Nittany Lion Inn and a catered dinner
at the house. Other groups of classmates continue to meet for
tailgate parties at all the home football games.

As the next two years unfold, we will be inviting you to
attend regional meetings, participate in golf outings, come
back for homecomings, volunteer for a phone-a-thon, con-
tinue to pay your annual dues — and, most importantly, keep
foremost in your minds — “OUR HERITAGE CONTINUES.”

Fraternally,
Otto Grupp ’51

Our Heritage Continues

2001 Alumni Dues
Phone-a-Thon

To continue to increase the number of
brothers paying their dues, we will be
conducting a dues phone-a-thon this
summer. If interested in helping with the
phone-a-thon, please contact Michael
Rycheck ’87 at mrycheck@aol.com or by
phone at 718-625-6436.
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Spring 2001 Alumni Outing
in Philadelphia

Join us on Saturday, April 28, for an
evening of fun and food at Dave &
Buster’s on the waterfront at Penn’s
Landing in Philadelphia. If you haven’t
been there, Dave & Buster’s
(www.daveandbusters.com) is an
entertainment complex featuring
several restaurants and GAMES,
GAMES, GAMES — from billiards and
shuffleboard to the latest in virtual
reality interactive games and simula-
tors. You won’t want to miss it! The
evening will include our own room with
pool tables and shuffleboard, buffet
dinner, cash bar, reserved access to
indoor golf and passes to the IWERKS
Turbo Ride Theater - not to mention
the great company of your fellow Phi
Kaps. Bring the entire family for a
terrific night out!

The Details
Location: Dave & Buster’s Entertain-

ment Complex, 325 N. Columbus
Blvd., Pier 19 North, 215-413-1951

Time: 5:00 — 10:00 (complex stays
open until 2:00 a.m.)

Cost: Adults — $30/person,
Children (12 & under) — $15,
Children (4 & under) — Free

RSVP by April 13: Please respond via
E-mail to Kevin Olsavsky ’86 at
kmolsavsky@aol.com or call him at
215-592-9611 to let him know how
many will be attending.

Payment by April 13: Please send a
check made out to Phi Kappa Sigma to:
Chris Genovese ’87
95 Olive Dr.
Lynbrook, NY 11563

Please write “Philly Outing” on the
memo line of the check. Directions are
available on the Phi Kap web site at
www.pennstatephikap.com.

New York City
Alumni Dinner

Come join your fellow Psi chapter Phi
Kaps on Thursday, May 24, for a night
of dinner and drinks at one of New
York City’s hot new restaurants — The
City Eatery. The City Eatery is a
contemporary American restaurant
with an Italian influence. Dinner
includes three courses and a drink.
After dinner, we have reserved part of
their funky Mediterranean lounge with
music provided by a DJ. Feel free to
bring your spouse or loved one. Attire
is business dress or casual.

The Details
Location: The City Eatery, 316 Bleeker

Street at Bowery, 212-253-8644
By subway: 6 to Bleeker Street; F to
Second Ave; B,D,Q to Broadway-
Lafayette

Time: 6:30 p.m.
Cost: $55 per person includes three-

course dinner, drink, tax and tip
RSVP by May 10: Please respond to

Michael Rycheck ’87 at mrycheck@
aol.com or 718-625-6436

Payment by May 10: Please send a
check to:
Chris Genovese ’87
95 Olive Dr.
Lynbrook, NY 11563

Make checks payable to Phi Kappa
Sigma and include “NYC get-together”
on the memo line.

The Sixth Annual Skull
Classic, Len Sather ’63
Memorial, Corky Cup

Golf Outing

This year’s Skull Classic golf outing
will be held Saturday, July 21, at the
State College Elks Club and will
include a round of golf, lunch and
drinks at the Elks Club, plus a Phi Kap
giveaway. Prizes will also be awarded
for closest to the hole, longest drive
and winning foursome. The event has
been organized and will be hosted by
brothers Eric Friberg ’91, Andrew
Friberg ’93 and Gordy Kaufman ’95.

The Details
Location: State College Elks Club — go

to www.pennstatephikap.com for
directions and tee time

Cost: $85 per person includes golf,
lunch, drinks and giveaway.

RSVP by June 22: Please respond to
Eric Friberg at ecfriberg@aol.com or
call him at 814-238-6332

Payment by June 22: Please send a
check to:
Chris Genovese ’87
95 Olive Dr.
Lynbrook, NY 11563

Please make checks payable to Phi
Kappa Sigma and include “Skull
Classic” on the memo line.

Alumni Association on a Roll with Three Upcoming Events

President
Otto Grupp ’51

(ohgeeiii@aol.com)

Vice President
Michael Rycheck ’87
(mrycheck@aol.com)

Treasurer
Chris Genovese ’87

(ctgeno@hotmail.com)

Board Members:
Eric Friberg ’91

(ecfriberg@aol.com)
Tom Hebel ’77

Lance Kandler ’88
(LanceK@games-workshop.com)

David Kayle ’00
Sean Lacey ’78

The 2000-2001 Corporation Board
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Skulls from the
early ’90s at a
recent reunion.

Alumni NewsAlumni News
“Just completed rehabbing an old building
and moved into my new offices in
Libertyville — so now I can’t retire,” Jacob
C. Forney ’35  (690 Chandler Rd., Gurnee,
IL 60031; fjrrdj@aol.com) reported last
year. He is a realtor and the president of
J.C. Forney & Co. Despite the demands of
work, he planned to take a few long
weekends to visit his daughter in Sarasota
and enjoy some fishing in Canada. “Jack”
was awarded the Community Service
Recognition Award by the Waukegan-Lake
County Chamber of Commerce and cited
for “exceptional dedicated service to the
residents of Lake County.”

In December 1999, Nancy and George W.
Blakslee ’42  (N3976 Park Rd., Brodhead,
WI 53520; georgeb@brodnet.com) spent
three days with Joyce and Sam Eyer ’48  at
the Eyers’ new house at Highlands Ranch,
Colo. In the photo, the Blakslees and
Eyers enjoy a meal at the Wellshire Inn in
Denver.

Retired clergyman Richard K. Titley ’44
(10100 Hillview Rd., Apt. 142, Azalea
Trace, Pensacola, FL 32514) assists in
ministry work at First United Methodist
Church, teaches Sunday School and has
done repair work and installed kitchen
cabinets in Habitat houses.

Edward W. Horn ’49  (46 Balfour Rd. E.,
Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33418;
c5ab@msn.com) attended his bomber
group reunion in October 2000 and met
his turret gunner 56 years after they bailed
out and became German POWs.

Hobart D. Pollard ’50  (18 Springhouse
Ln., Blue Bell, PA 19422; pollardh@
aol.com) enjoys travel and spending his
winters in Vero Beach, Fla. At his 50th
reunion in June 2000, he saw classmates
Dick Schweiker ’50  and Bob Keller ’50 .
Hobart also ran into Jim Drylie ’43  at the
PSU/USC game at the Meadowlands.

Since retiring from G.M. five years ago,
Donald A. Campbell ’56  (6574
Forsythia St., Springfield, VA 22150;
bogoz@aol.com) has kept busy with
volunteer work, sailing on the Chesa-
peake and hiking. Last year, he and his
wife spent five weeks in New Zealand
where they hiked the Milford and

Routeburn Tracks, Mount Ruapehu and the
Tongarira Crossing. “Bo”
is also retired as a
colonel in the Army.

William H. Swisshelm
’61  (909 Holly Ct.,
Northbrook, IL 60062;
whs@mackpkg.com),
CEO of Mack Packaging
Group, tells us: “After 40

years, I still have great memories of my
time as a Phi Kap. Having lived in the
Midwest for most of the time after Penn
State, the Big Ten gives me an opportunity
to see the Nittany Lions on a regular
basis.”

J. A. English ’64  (497 Orpheus Ave.,
Encinitas, CA 92024) enjoyed a visit from
Don Barnes ’65  and Joe Koletar ’66  two
summers ago and talks with Joe Davi ’64
and Bob Kerr ’65  on a regular basis.

This past September, attorney Donald M.
Barnes ’65  (8821 Sleepy Hollow Ln.,
Potomac, MD 20854; dbarnes@
dc.seyfarth.com) and three colleagues
moved their antitrust, litigation and regula-
tory law practices to the 50-lawyer Washing-
ton, D.C., office of Seyfarth Shaw. The 500-
lawyer firm, based in Chicago, has offices
around the States and in Belgium. Don is
delighted with his new firm and welcomes
calls and visits from fellow Phi Kaps.

Richard L. Moreland ’69  (809 Dunbrooke
Ct., Frederick, MD 21701) continues to
teach in both public school and community
college. He’s also in his 25th year as a
tennis instructor at a local club. Richard has
competed in duathlons and triathlons for
the last decade and was nationally ranked
in his age group for triathlon in 1999.

Business owner Thomas W. Salinsky ’69
(12512 First St. W., Unit #2, Treasure
Island, FL 33706) is president of DJ’s
Florist. He would like to hear from his
classmates.

J. Robert Scholar II ’70  (1142 Van Reed
Rd., Reading, PA 19605), the owner and
president of Best Consultants Inc., has
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two children and was expecting the
arrival of his second grandson last
summer. “Bud” is in close contact with
Chuck Schwambach ’70  and invites
other brothers living nearby or passing
through to give him a call at 610-376-
4109 for golf and/or dinner. Via e-mail,
you can contact Bud at jrscholar@
aol.com.

Gregory L. Peterson ’72  (44
Barringham Dr., Oakville, Ontario
L6J4B2; gpeterson@coinamatic.com) is
now president of ParkSmart Inc., a
parking management company. He and
his wife, Patricia, went on safari in
Africa.

In a new job, Gary D. Grant ’77  (16214
Koester St., Houston, TX 77040;
gruntgrant@aol.com) is general manager
and project manager for U.S. operations
at Alen USA, a large Mexican corpora-
tion. The position requires frequent
travel to Philadelphia and Gary is
looking forward to catching up with Phi
Kaps in the area.

As an officer with the Upper Moreland
Police Department, Robert P. Kerrigan
’83  (2040 Richard Rd., Willow Grove, PA
19090) has worked as the lead detective
on several high-profile murder cases. All
the cases, he notes, were successfully
prosecuted.

Congratulations to John R. Stuart ’85
(1606 Gates Ct., Morris Plains, NJ 07950)
and his wife, Carine, on the birth of their
first daughter, Sydney. Sydney is named
after the city in which John met his wife.
You can give John a call at 973-359-1271.

When he wrote in November, Leonard
N. Dore ’86  (Kosslmuhlstrasse 44,
Voherstraus 92648, Germany; ldore@
jpmco.com) had accepted a position with
The JPM Co. as managing director for
JPM Europe. “I welcome all Skulls to visit
when in Bavaria! We will be one and a
half hours from Munich and two hours
from Prague.” Leonard and his family
joined Paul Latella ’88, Chris
Genovese ’87  and their families for a

week at Lake George last summer.
Everyone had a great time.

Brent R. Beabout ’87  has completed
active duty in the Navy and started a
fellowship in the Leaders for Manufactur-
ing Program at MIT. Through the
program, he will earn both a master’s
degree in engineering and an MBA.
Brent and his wife, Julia, have moved
from Honolulu, Hawaii, to 8 Chetwynd
Rd., Cambridge, MA 02140. You can
drop Brent a line on the Internet at
bbeabout@mit.edu.

Our thanks to Frederick E. Breisch ’87
(10290 Fox Trace, Zionsville, IN 46077;
fritzb@nncgroup.com), CFO of Hanover
Communications, for donating the
Hanover Communications conference
service to our Alumni Association. You
can reach “Fritz” via phone at 317-637-
8448. He and his wife, Marjie, now have
three children.

Christopher T. Genovese ’87  (95 Olive
Dr., Lynbrook, NY 11563) has taken a
new position as president of Sterling
Resources Inc., a bond trading organiza-
tion. Not long ago, he sponsored and
hosted the Smeal School of Business
Wall Street visit. Chris receives e-mail at

A skull tailgate in New
Jersey during the 2000
football season (left to
right): Chris Genovese
’87, Lou Matlow ’88,

Mike Rycheck ’87,
Andrija Silich ’85,
Anton Silich ’91,
Jeff Gary’84 and

Chris DePeppe ’88.

Skulls recovering from
hoops in Atlanta (left to
right): Eric Friberg ’91,
Chris Zuniga ’91, Ty

Torres ’91, Jim Kweder ’91
and Dave Sieling ’93.

ctgeno@hotmail.com and can be con-
tacted by phone at 888-455-2663.

William J. Rosenhoover ’87  (165
Streamview Ct., Fayetteville, GA 30215;
wmjrr@aol.com), a plant manager at
Ken’s Foods, invites Skulls living in or
traveling to Atlanta to give him a call at
678-817-1206. He and his wife, Donna,
have two young daughters and were
expecting a third child.

Correspondence for John J. Harte ’89
can be sent to a new address at 408 N.
Florida, Arlington, VA 22203. His phone
is 703-528-9028.

Nancy and Andrew J. Kleeger ’90  (The
Piper Bldg., Peterborough Rd., Flat 25,
London SW6 3EF, England) have
welcomed a son, Charlie. Andy is vice
president at Goldman Sachs in London
and wants to hear from Skulls traveling
his way.

James T. Kweder ’91  (4635 Cook Dr.,
Pittsburgh, PA 15236) sends greetings to
all brothers and notes, “If you ever need
any Heinz products, just give me a call
(412-851-2104).” (Angie, Jim’s wife and a
Skull little sister, is apparently a big shot
at Heinz.)

More NewsMore News
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Ryan McKain ’96  has a new address at
40 Loomis Dr., Apt. B1, West Hartford,
CT 06107 and receives e-mail at
rmckain@snet.net. He’s planning to be
married in June.

Kristian A. Shannon ’96  (604 Heritage
Dr., Harleysville, PA 19438; kshannon@
medcases.com) is now human resource
director at Medcases. He and his wife
welcomed the arrival of a daughter,
Madeline, in July 2000.

*  *  *  *  *  *

David Sieling ’93  (8342 Beech Tree Dr.,
Elkins Park, PA 19027; geowave@
yahoo.com) tells us about a reunion that
took place earlier this year and provides
updates on some of his contemporaries:

Fun was had by all as Skulls from the
early 1990s got together in March for a
reunion in Happy Valley. Appearances
were made by Greg Smith ’92, Bill
Eckelmeyer ’93, Todd Ingram ’93,
Andy Friberg ’93, Eric Friberg ’91,
Gordy Kauffman ’95, John Taylor ’93,
Frank Spadafora ’93, Mike Sullivan
’90, Rich Pease ’92  and Doug Hubert
’94 . The weekend was packed with
happy hours, good memories, great
stories and the latest in current news.
The house looks like it’s in great shape
and only seems to be getting better!

David also provides a couple of
highlights of news and rumors:

Mike “Sully” Sullivan ’90  (R.R. 1, Box
1177, Barnesville, PA 18214) is currently
a manager at a framing store in Virginia.

Rocky Fizzono ’91  (117 Westminster
Dr., Wallingford, PA 19086) lives in
Malvern, Pa., and is running the
family block business.

Eric ’91  and Andy Friberg ’93
(1519 Yardal Rd., State College, PA
16801) are both doing well at
Spectra Wood Furniture in State
College. Check out the Spectra
Wood Web site via the link at
www.pennstatephikap.com.

Ty Torres ’91  has moved to the
West Coast and would enjoying
hearing from the brothers. You can
write to him at 24451 Lantern Hill
Dr., #F, Dana Point, CA 92629; ty-

torres@home.com. His new phone is
949-481-6726. He and Robin are plan-
ning to be married this summer.

Rich Pease ’92  (2507 Fairway Dr., York,
PA 17402) is back in his hometown of
York and selling broadband communica-
tion networks.

Greg Smith ’92  (941 Glenbrook Ave.,
Bryn Mawr, PA 19080) is an attorney in
Philadelphia and has a lovely little
daughter, Margret.

Bill Eckelmeyer ’93  (Star Rte. 2,
Doylestown, PA 18901) lives just outside
of Doylestown and runs a successful
ServiceMaster business with his father.

Todd Ingram ’93  (10166 Oaktree
Terrace Rd., Oakton, VA 22124) is a
successful attorney for the Department of
Justice in Washington, D.C.

Frank Spadafora ’93  (5526 Forbes Ave.,
Pittsburgh, PA 15217) is in the band
“Crisis Car.” He’s playing a lot around
Pittsburgh and planning more expansive
tours soon. (He’s a software programmer
on the side.) Visit the band at crisiscar.com
and pick up Frank’s brand new C.D.

Neil Taufen ’93  (9 Franklin Rd.,
Boxford, MA 01921) is a doctor. (Yep!)

John Taylor ’93 (16 Walnut Ridge Rd.,
Wilmington, DE 19807) is thriving as an
attorney in State College.

Congrats to Lincoln “Linc” Taylor ’93
(1331 Gaspar Ave., Bethlehem, PA
18017) and his wife, Kristin, on the birth
of their first son, Ethan, on March 15,

We regret to inform you of the death of
William C. Chapman,

Charles L. Harvey ’41  (8/00),
Robert W. Baughman ’48,

Richard D. Blakely ’49  and
Robert H. Burns ’62  (3/20/00).

Phi Kappa Sigma mourns their passing
and extends condolences to their

families and friends.

2001.  As much as Linc tried, he just
couldn’t keep the kid in there until St.
Patty’s Day.

From what we hear, Dave Wiggs ’93  is a
successful school teacher and Jim
Hartman ’92  (432 Georgian Rd., La
Canada, CA 91011) has returned from
Tokyo where he was doing work for
Universal Studios. (We need a current
address for Dave. Can anyone help?)

Grady Goodwin ’94  and Tom Stallings
’93  are now living in Brooklyn. Their
address is 30 S. Felix St., Apt. 1C,
Brooklyn, NY 11217. They can be
reached at 718-852-3103.

Doug Hubert ’94  (5 Hawthorne Ct.,
Morristown, NJ 07960) is planning to
marry on September 8, 2001.

Roger Kacin ’94  is now in Arizona and
can be reached at 724-309-2580.

Gordy Kauffman ’95  (938 Taylor St.,
State College, PA 16803) and Laura are
living quite happily in Happy Valley.

An alumni get-together in New York City in 1999.
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532A

We Want You!
 If you are doing anything noteworthy

that you want to tell your brothers
about, or if you simply want to let

your brothers know where you are,
please fill out and return the enclosed
form and we will include your news in

the next issue of our newsletter.

We are also looking for members
to join the Alumni Board!  We

need brothers from the:

1960s
1990s

War Years

Please contact Kevin Olsavsky ’86 at
kmolsavsky@aol.com or at 215-592-
9611 if you are interested in helping!

 2001 Penn State Football Schedule

September

 1 MIAMI
 13 at Virginia
 22 WISCONSIN
 29 at Iowa

October

 6 MICHIGAN
 20 at Northwestern
 27 OHIO STATE

November

 3 SOUTHERN MISSISSIPPI (Homecoming)
 10 at Illinois
 17 INDIANA
 24 at Michigan State

Home games are in all CAPS.
First PSU Thursday night ESPN Game vs Virginia.

With the newly renovated stadium, capacity will be 108,000.

PSIDELIGHTS is published semiannually for the
members and friends of Psi Chapter of Phi

Kappa Sigma Fraternity, 234 E. Beaver Ave.,
State College, PA 16801. Address changes,
news items, photos and contributions are
always welcome and may be sent in the

enclosed envelope or mailed to Phi Kappa
Sigma Fraternity, Alumni Records Office, P.O.

Box 296, State College, PA 16804-0296.

Reminder. . .

Philly Alumni Outing
   Saturday, April 28
   Dave & Buster’s
   Penn’s Landing

Sixth Annual Golf
Tournament
  Saturday, July 21
  Elks Club
  State College

Don’t Forget About Our
Upcoming Alumni Events!

New York City
Alumni Get-together
   Thursday, May 24
   The City Eatery
   New York City

Check out our Web Site at www.pennstatephikap.com

Skull Lake Dries Up

We are pleased to announce that Skull
Lake has finally dried up. Yes, the lake
that formed in the basement party room
after each rain over the last 20 years —
and became a pledge duty to sweep and
dry up — is no more. With the installa-
tion of new windows and repairs to the
walls of the party room, the water no
longer seeps in. In addition, after
reinforcing the dining room floor from
beneath, we are now installing a new
ceiling for the party room.


